Detroit is the last major city to implement body cameras on their police officers in the United States. Officers in its 11th precinct are already utilizing them as part of a test run, but other than that no other precinct in the city has them. 

And before the cameras are reality in the city of Detroit, lawmakers are already fighting over privacy issues. The main issue is what would be available for public viewing if an officer is on private property?
State Representative Jim Runestead says, "to make sure that the public's privacy is protected but also give the law enforcement department's the proper latitude to protect the public.  It's a balancing act and this bill accomplishes that.” 
Some argue this is an issue of transparency. 
Ron Scott, President of the Detroit Coalition Against Police Brutality says police need to be transparent. Scott thinks the courts should decide.
"The bill requires the police department to retain that data for a certain period of time so that if someone feels that they do have a civil or criminal case they do have access to request a FOIA on that information," says Runestead.
Scott then adds that at some point information has to be open to the public. 
One thing that is agreed on by Scott and Runestead is that some oversight is needed before any decision is to be made. 


My model-Chief Craig said 20 officers at the 11th precinct will begin using the body cameras this Friday and will try a new camera every 30 days until June.
 
Paraphrase information- Police will be wearing body cameras in only one Detroit district (“Detroit Police”).
 
Quoted information- Police Chief Craig has said, “20 officers at the 11th precinct will begin using body cameras” (“Detroit Police”).


Planning to be one of the first cities to fully implement body cameras, city officials say the cameras will not only save money in the long run, but will show greater transparency to the public and help keep Detroiters and officers safe.
